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TOWN OF BALDWIN. 

by adding thereto the sum of fifty thousand dollars, to be divided 
into shares of one hundred dollars each. 

SECT. 2. This act shall take effect when approved by the gov­
e\'l1or. 

Approved January 31, 1861. 

An act to make valid the doings of the town officers of tho town of Baldwin. 

Be it enacted by the Senate and House of Representatives in Legis­
la/w'e assembled, as follows: 

SECT. 1. The doings of the assessors of the town of Baldwin for 
the year of our Lord one thousand eight hundred and sixty-three, 
in assessing and committing all sums of money raised by and ap­
portioned to said town as taxes fur said year, are hereby declared 
and made valid and sufficient in law, notwithstanding any errors 
or omissiolls of said assessors in committing said taxes for collec­
tion. 

SECT. 2. The acts of such person as was chosen collector of 
Baldwin for the year aforesaid, and to whom the tax bills of said 
town fur said year were intrusted for collection, in collecting so 
much of said bills as by him has been collected, are hereby de­
clared and made valid and sufficient in law, notwithstanding' any 
errors or omissions by the assessors in the commitments for that 
year, or absence of collector's bond. 

SECT. 3. The a'Ssessors of the town of Baldwin for the time be­
ing, are hereby fully authorized to make snch abatements in the 
taxes of said town for the year eighteen hundred and sixty-three, 
as they may deem prop~r, to correct any clerical errors, and to 
commit by warrant ill due form of law all unpaid tax Lills not so 
abated, for the year eighteen hundred and sixty-three, to any con­
stable or collector of' the town of Bald win for collection. 

SECT. 4. This act shall take effect when approved by the gov­
ernor. 

Approved J.nnaJ'Y 31, 18D1. 


